
July 9, 1987 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Thursday, July 9, 1987 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 

by Danner, carried.  Also approved to be paid was a bill from Gibbons for 2
nd

 quarter tax 

preparation.   

 John McFadden - subdivision plans - Snyder approved subject to DER’s approval 

of sewer module, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 James Hunt sketch plan - needs sewer modules and road permits.  

 Letter read from Penn Dot - going to be disturbing the earth to widen Rt. 15.   

 Letter read from Penn Dot - are we interested in having a snow removal contract, 

supervisors agreed that they are not interested.   

 Report from Safety Department of Penn Dot regarding the numbers of accidents 

persons injured and persons injured, etc. in Mt. Joy Township.  

 Letter read from 2330 Low Dutch Road - Patsy Harnett - storm drain almost 

completely filled with silt and dirt - Snyder checked it out and cleaned it.   

 Letter from Tom Collins, County Commissioner - would township go along with 

authority and recycling - township supervisors not in 100 % agreement with all contents of 

Adams County Solid Waste Management book.  Snyder made motion to send letter to the 

Commissioners advising them that they will go along with the recommendation of 

recycling and the creation of a County Solid Waste Authority but they DO NOT concur 

with the incineration part at this particular time.   

 Brenda Smith has county permit but no township permit.  Secretary to send letter to 

her.  

 Mr. Harris - Supervisors are to meet Tuesday 8:30 a.m. to go and meet with him.  

 Mr. Davies & Mr. Zeigler have not responded to their previous letters in May 

concerning Junk Yard Licenses.  Secretary to send them 2
nd

 requests for licenses.   

 Danner has not yet received estimate on roof for shed.   

 Tree down on Clapsaddle road past the CB building per Mr. Kelley.   

 Mr. Mearns is worried that Long Road is being abandoned.  Supervisors assured 

him that it is still township road.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m. per motion of Danner.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


